
GENERAL NOTES

BRITISH MEDICAL ASSOCIATION.

CENTENARY MEETING IN LONDON, JULY 27-29, 1932.

President, Sir StClair Thomson, LL.D., M.D., F.R.C.P., F.R.C.S.
Vice-Presidents, Professor H. S. Birkett, C.B., LL.D., M.D., Montreal ;

R. Graham Brown, M.R.C.S., L.R.C.P., Brisbane; Sir James Dundas-
Grant, K.B.E., M.D., London; Perry G. Goldsmith, M.D., Toronto;
Dan McKenzie, M.D., F.R.C.S. Ed., London; D. Rose Paterson, M.D.,
F.R.C.P., Cardiff; Herbert Tilley, M.D., F.R.C.S., London; A. Logan
Turner, M.D., F.R.C.S. Ed., Edinburgh ; P. Watson-Williams, M.D., Bristol.

Honorary Secretaries, V. E. Negus, M.S., F.R.C.S., 149 Harley Street,
London, W. 1.; F. W. Watkyn-Thomas, F.R.C.S., 14 Welbeck Street,
London, W. 1.

Discussions.
Wednesday, 27th July, 10 A.M.—"Otitis Media of Sucklings." Opened

by Mr. W. M. Mollison. 12 noon.—Dr. Kerr Love—"How Miss Helen
Keller was Educated." (Miss Keller and her teacher, Mrs. Macey, will
give a short demonstration.)

Thursday, 2$t% July, 10 A.M.—" Intra-thoracic New Growths and the
Value of Bronchoscopy in Diagnosis and Treatment." Opened by Dr.
Maurice Davidson. A paper on "The Radiographic Demonstration of
Sinusitis" will be read by Dr. Graham Hodgson.

Friday, 2gtk July, 10 A.M.—"End Results of the Tonsil and Adenoid
Operation in Childhood and Adolescence." Opened by Dr. Alison Glover.
A paper on "Diseases of the Tonsils due to Fungi" will be read by
Sir Aldo Castellani. At 3 P.M. a visit will be paid to the Mount Vernon
Hospital, Northwood. A short introductory address will be given by
Sir Cuthbert Wallace, K.C.M.G., C.B., F.R.C.S., on the work being carried
out at the hospital, followed by a demonstration of cancer patients treated
by radiotherapy.

Members wishing to join in any of the above discussions or willing to
show specimens for exhibition in the Museum, especially those illustrative
of the subjects under discussion, are asked to communicate with the
Hon. Secretary.

* * *

SECOND INTERNATIONAL CONGRESS OF OTO-
LARYNGOLOGY, MADRID, SEPTEMBER 27-30, 1932.

We are informed that preparations for this Congress are well advanced.
A short time ago it was suggested that, in view of the general financial
situation, the Meeting might be postponed till next year. The Members of
the International Committee were, therefore, consulted on the subject, but
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nearly all were agreed that it was better to adhere to the original date fixed.
Already four hundred Members have sent in their names. Of these over
two hundred are from abroad, and half of these foreign visitors are coming
from the United States.

It is hoped that Great Britain will be well represented, and those who
have not already sent their "Bulletin d'Inscription" are advised to send it
without delay to the Secretary General:—M. LE DR. FUMAGALLO,
Hermosilla 2, Moderno, Madrid, Spain.

* * *

SOCIETY FRANCHISE DE PHONIATRIE.

The foundation of still another Society, connected with our Speciality, is
announced. The " French Society of Phonetics" has for its object the
scientific and practical study of questions concerned with the physiology
and the pathology of voice and speech.

Corresponding foreign members are eligible, and the subscription for
them is fifty francs a year. The meetings are in May and October. The
President is Professor Moure of Bordeaux, the Vice-Presidents are Dr.
Hautant and Professor Lemaitre, and all communications should be
addressed to the Secretary General:—DR. TARNEAUD, 27 Avenue de la
Grande Armee, Paris, xiv.
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